
C A T H O L I C  P A R I S H   

407 S. WARRINGTON CECIL, WI.  54111 

Phone: 715-745-6681 • Email: smotcecil@gmail.com 

Pastoral Staff 
Pastoral Leader 
 Deacon Todd Raether 
 Cell Phone: 715-851-4563 
 Email: traether@stmartin-cecil.org 

Permanent Deacon 
 Deacon Ken Banker 
Priest Celebrant - Moderator 
 Fr.  Scott Valentyn 

Parish Trustees (2-yr.term) 

       Tom Melchior  .....   (Term 2 ends 2024) 
       Jim Parmentier….  (Term 2 ends 2023)

Parish Council (3-yr.term) 

 Janet Ramseth .....   (Term 1 ends 2024) 
 Open  ..................   (Term 1 ends 2023) 

 Lynn Schaal  ........   (Term 2 ends 2023) 

 Jim Mahloch ........   (Term 1 ends 2023) 

 Steve Kohlbeck…. (Term 1 ends 2024) 

 Dale Vannes........   (Term 1 ends 2024) 

 Gary Pawlak  .....   (Term 2 ends 2025) 
 

Finance Council (3-yr.term) 

 Paul Sheridan .....   (Term 1 ends 2025) 
 Karen Monfre….   (Term 1 ends 2023) 
 Joe Michel  ..........   (Term 1 ends 2025)              
       Bob Weiske…….. (Term 2 ends 2025) 

 Todd Lorbiecki….  (Term 1 ends 2023) 

Sunday 9:00 am 
 

Reconciliation  
Saturdays  3:00 pm 
Sacred Heart  
 

Parish Office Hours 
Mon. - Fri. 9 am—3 pm. 

 

Parish Website 
www.stmartin-cecil.org 

 

ST. MARTIN OF TOURS 

 

 

May 28, 2023 



When you pray, what person 
of the Trinity do you pray to: 
God the Father; Jesus the 
Son; or Holy Spirit the 
Paraclete (“little helper”)? 
Usually when I ask this 
question of people, the answer 
will be either to God the 
Father, or to  Jesus. This may 
be because we don’t 
understand Holy Spirit. We 
probably don’t understand 
God or Jesus either. But, we 
have a concept in our heads 

of God the fatherly figure and creator of all things, and Jesus 
the man who walked the earth. They are easier for us to pray 
to. Spirit, on the other hand, well that’s harder to envision. 
 
In ancient Greek, a paraclete is defined as a “little helper.” 
One who walks alongside, who guides. Hearing a definition 
like this, I can’t help to think about my grandchildren. 
Whenever we go for a walk, especially near a busy street, I 
like to reach down and hold their hand, to give them a “little 
help” and keep them from walking into harm’s way. When they 
want help with something, they will come up and grab me by 
the hand, and show me what they want help with. This gives 
me a good visual of how a relationship with Holy Spirit works. 
 
When we read in Scripture about Holy Spirit, we are given 
images of wind, flames, and doves. These are all great 
images, but we should also remember that Jesus calls Holy 
Spirit the Paraclete. So, let me offer you a simple little pray 
you can offer, the next time you need “a little help.” 
Come, Holy Spirt! 
 
May Holy Spirit fill our parish! 
 

Deacon Todd 
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DEACON’S CORNER 

 

This Week at St. Martin of Tours 

Mon.    May 29-Memorial Day 
     Office Closed 
Tues.    May 30 
8:30 am    Communion Service 
Wed.    May 31 
6:00 pm      Finance Council 
Thurs.    June 1 
1-8:00 pm   Eucharistic Adoration 
Fri.     June 2 
      
Sat.      June 3 
3:00 pm    Reconciliation-Sacred Heart 
Sunday    June 4-SOS Sunday 
9:00 am    Mass  
 

May 28 
Joseph Block 

Noemi Sanchez Block 
June 4 

Geri Allen 

Mass Attendance 
Sunday, May 21…………………………………...275 

Financial Stewardship Report  
May 21, 2023 

Offertory  ................................ 360.00 
Adult Envelopes .................. 1,087.00 
Online Donation ..................... 435.00 
Total ................................... 1,882.00 
Helping Hands ......................... 50.00 

PRAYER HOURS 
DAILY 

8:00 AM—8:00 PM 

 Please Pray for these People: 

Shane Weiske 
Patricia Williams 
Theresa Arneson 
David Slaski Jr. 

John Peplinski Sr. 
Jerry Peplinski 

Deacon Ken Banker 
Maxine Sturm 

Shirley Kurowski 
Alice Armitage 
Gerry Buech 

Nancy Dietz 
Lil Konitzer 
Jeff Mueller 

Julie Borowitz 
Lee Mecikalski 

Kathleen D. 
Kathy S 

Cookie Strasman 
Mike Welcing 
Betty Marcks 
David Majeski 
Joe Welcing 

Our Prayer Circle 

 

RECYCLE YOUR RELIGIOUS ITEMS FROM HOME! 
A Religious Recycle Group will be stopping by to collect 
Religious items that need a new home.  Items they take 
are anything Catholic such as Statues, Rosaries (Broken 
rosaries OK), Crucifixes, Holy Medals, Holy Cards, 
Framed Pictures, Prayer Books and Bibles as well as 
used instruments.   
Items they do not take: Religious Books, Pamphlets, 
Wax Candles, Angel Figurines (Saint Angels are fine). 
Please bring your items in no later than Sunday June 
11th. 



COMMUNION SERVICE 
Tuesdays 
8:30 am 

 
 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 
Thursdays 

1:00-8:00 pm 

PENTECOST MAY 28, 2023 

If you've ever wondered what to donate to our food pantry, 
here's a list of items that we give every month. If we don't 
have enough, we will purchase them: 
  
 Hamburger Helper (or boxed meal) 
 Spaghetti or pasta 
 Mac N Cheese 
 Flavored Rice box 
 Potato Box 
 Cereal 
 Ravioli or Spaghetti O's 
 Pasta Sauce (Plastic jars only please) 
 Tuna 
 Canned Fruit 
 Canned Vegetables 
 Canned Soup 
 Peanut Butter (plastic jars only) 
 Jelly (plastic jars only) 
 Bar of soap 
 Shampoo 
 
If you're able to donate these items. Please place them in 
the shopping cart located in the Parish Hall. 
                        

PAPER DRIVE!!! 
Our Food Pantry is running low on paper 
products that we supply during our distribution 
each month. Please consider making a 
donation of Toilet Paper or Facial Tissues.    

Thank you for all that you do!  

HELPING HANDS FOOD PANTRY 

ONLINE GIVING  
Giving online has become easier than ever at  

St. Martin of Tours. 
 

Scan the QR Code below with your cellphone to be directed to  
https://www.stmartin-cecil.org/donate 

. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If you have any questions, please call the parish office. 

SOS SUNDAYS 
 
 

SHARING OUR  SWEETS 
SOS Sundays will be held on  

Sunday, June 4 
Coffee & beverages will be provided.  

Sign up sheets are available if you would like to 
volunteer to bring sweets to future Sharing our Sweets 
Sundaysl 
This event will be held the first Sunday of each month.  

THANK YOU! 
The Menominee / Shawano Chapter of 
Wisconsin Right to Life thanks the people of St 
Martins parish for making the Mother's Day rose 
sale a success. With the funds received the 
chapter will continue promote LIFE through 
education, support churches that want to have 
pro - life events, send teens to WRL camp, and 
support pregnancy resource centers in our area. 

SEWING BEE NEWS 
A special thank you to : 

Carol 
Jan 

Joan 
Mary Lou 
Maxine 
Rowena 
Shirley 
Victoria 

For helping sew children’s clothing for the missions.  
We will sew again in September. 

SUMMER OFFICE HOURS 
MONDAY—THURSDAY 

9:00 am-3:00 pm 
FRIDAY 

9:00-Noon 


